
From: Grube-Lybarker, Carri <clybarker@scconsumer.gov>
To: Baker, Josh <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov>

Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 6/6/2014 1:59:42 PM

Subject: DCA General Fund Increase

Hi Josh and Christian,
 
Hope you both are doing well.  Just wanted to make you aware of an increase to our  recurring general fund 
appropriations in H4701/R304.  As I mentioned in our meeting last Fall, we have been in discussions with DSIT/DTO 
for about 2 years to have them administer DCA’s computers and servers*.  We were unable to secure a quote for 
these services until March.  The additional funds are:  
 
$81, 745  added to  I. Administration, Other Operating Expenses (page 215 of ratified bill)
 
 
*includes website hosting, firewall, anti-virus software, computer management/ administration ( ie: software updates, 
printing, email services), data/server hosting, etc.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or if further information is desired~
 
Thanks,
Carri
 
Carri Grube Lybarker, Esq.
Administrator | SC Department of Consumer Affairs
2221 Devine Street, Suite 200
P.O. Box 5757 |  Columbia, SC 29250-5757
803.734.4297 |  803.734.4229 FAX
www.consumer.sc.gov  **Please note new website address**
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